
March 22, 2021 

Sen. Matthea Daughtry 

Rep. Michael Brennan 

Committee on Education and Cultural Affairs 

Cross Building, Rm. 207 

Augusta, ME 04333 

 

Dear Sen. Daughtry, Rep. Brennan, and Honorable Members of the Committee: 

 

I regret that I am unable to attend the hearing for LD 655 and greatly appreciate the opportunity 

to provide written testimony in support of An Act To Require at Least a 30-minute Lunch Period 

for Students. While there are many dimensions and potential impacts of this bill, I would like to 

comment on one particular aspect of this proposed legislation related to issues of waste. 

As a member of the Materials Management Research Group at the University of Maine’s Senator 

George J. Mitchell Center for Sustainability Solutions I have conducted research on food waste 

in Maine’s K-12 school system.1 Research shows that ensuring students have enough time to 

eat their lunch is a critical step in reducing school food waste.2 

School food waste is a serious issue in Maine.1 Globally, it is estimated that one third of food 

intended for consumption is wasted.3 Maine has the highest rate of food insecurity in New 

England, a problem that is particularly acute for children.4 Providing at least 30 minutes for 

students to consume their lunch is a small step we can take to ensure that children can benefit 

from the food available to them through school nutrition programs. 

Our kids should be eating the food we serve in schools. Providing a minimum of thirty minutes 

for lunch can help ensure that the food goes into children’s mouths rather than trash cans. 

 

Kind regards, 

Brieanne Berry, PhD Candidate, Department of Anthropology 

 

These comments reflect my views and expertise and do not speak on behalf of the university. 
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